FRIENDS OF SUNNY BANK VALE
NEWSLETTER NO. 1 – OCTOBER 2011

Dear Friends

Firstly, thank you to all of you who signed up to become a Friend of Sunny Bank Vale at the meeting held a couple of months ago.  The group now has a total of 37 members but should you know of anyone who would like to become a Friend can you please let us know.  Our e-mail address is 
friendsofsunnybankvale@gmail.com should you wish to contact us, ideally the next step is to set up a website, if anyone has the skills to help us set one up your help would really be appreciated.
The Executive Committee has been busy over the summer, setting up and making the group official, opening a bank account, contacting organisations to advise us about costing projects and researching how we can get funding.  We have to thank our local ward councillors for funding us the initial £500 to help cover the start up costs.  Our bio-diversity team has identified the official footpath network, sadly neglected at present, and discovered paths that have been established by walkers themselves over the years and as a result has produced detailed maps of the site; there are 39 acres in total, half owned by the Greater Manchester Waste Disposal Authority and the other half by Tameside MBC and we are working in partnership with both organisations.
You may have noticed that the fencing on Edge Lane, which was in a very bad state, has been replaced by Tameside MBC, this was prompted in a large part by the creation of a Friends Group.  The GMWDA  have also undertaken some site line clearance of undergrowth after our consultation with them.  We have also had two small scale trial litter picks.
Activity over the coming months

As a group we need money for all the work that needs to be done, i.e. creation and refurbishment of footpaths, additional fencing, signage and cutting back undergrowth, so we shall be approaching appropriate organisations for grant funding.  We are working closely with the Third Sector Coalition in Ashton who have been a great help and we shall be putting in a bid for the Tameside “You Choose” scheme.  Your support will be needed for this as who gets what depends on how many people vote for the organisation on the day, so we will keep you informed of the date and venue.
As the Vale sheds its leaves over the coming weeks and the colour of autumn is replaced with the hues of winter we think this is a good opportunity to clear up some of the litter that has accumulated, it will also give us some exercise and work up an appetite.  Monthly litter collections have been scheduled, we will meet on the field in Peakdale Road at 11.00 a.m. and then walk to a designated area.  Dates, and they are all on a Sunday, are as follows:

23 October 2011
20 November 2011
11 December 2011


15 January 2012
12 February 2012


We look forward to seeing you and to working together.  If you have any thoughts or suggestions that you would like to share with us please let us know via our e-mail address or at one of the litter picks.
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